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2020-2021 Executive Board 
President – Christine Foushi, BPCpresident1@gmail.com 

Vice President – Leah Picek, BPCvicepresident@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Alicia Olesiak, BPCtreasurer01@gmail.com 

Recording Secretary – Jennifer Jacobucci, BPCrecordingsecretary@gmail.com 
Corresponding Secretary – Kris Werth, BPCcorrespondingsecretary@gmail.com 

Volunteer Relations – Joanna Stewart, volunteerwiththebpc@gmail.com 
Fundraising Coordinator – Jess Korzyniewski, raisefundswiththebpc@gmail.com 

Board Member at Large – Ann Heinl, BPCatLarge@gmail.com 

 
Attendance: C. Foushi, L. PIcek, A. Olesiak, J. Jacobucci, K. Werth, J. Stewart, J. Korzyniewski, A. Heinl, M. Sorenson, K. 

King, M. Kuzniewski, M. Wojo, R. Cardenas, K. Moran, K. Poleski, K. Boylan, K. Kaluzny, E. Provost, A. Lundvick, K. D’Albenzio, K. 
Alexander 
 

 

BPC Meeting Minutes: Sept. 3, 2020 - 7pm via Zoom 
 

I. Welcome/Call to Order: Christine Foushi  
a. Pledge of Allegiance 
b. Introductions 

II. Secretary’s Report: Jenn Jacobucci 
a. Approval of May Minutes- Leah Picek motioned, Kris Werth-2nd  

III. Administrative Reports 
a. Dr. Mark Kuzniewski, Superintendent 

• Trying to work out details to offer clubs, hopefully by Novemeber, in person-on hold, 
band suspended for the year 

• Continued support of self-certification critical, non-negotiable from ISBE to keep in 
person learning,  

• District is working on new website, trying to be more visible on social media, twitter: 
@district95 

• Not in position to perform saliva testing, extremely costly 
• If a child tests COVID positive, everyone in class will be notified, only the AM or PM 

cohort, may not be necessary to quarantine entire class, CDC guidelines defines 
exposure as must be closer than 6 feet for greater than 15 minutes 

b. Mr. Mike Sorensen, 3-5 Principal 
• First 15 days allowing teachers to connect with students, students to learn the devices 

and social emotional learning 
• Children have been doing great with mask wearing 
• Increased communications coming from the school, key to success 
• Virtual curriculum night was Tuesday, went very well 
• Meet the teacher had positive feedback from both parents and teachers 

c. Ms. Kelly King, K-2 Principal 
• Monday was picture day outside, hybrid students during school, remote in the 

evening, there will be a makeup day for anyone who missed 
• Considering outdoor sensory path 
• Remote learning will combine synchronous with asynchronous 
• New STEAM special, will be able to receive kits to complete projects at home 
• Asynchronous start date will be Sept. 14 

IV. Treasurer’s Report: Alicia Olesiak 
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a. Review May & June Financials 
b. Review of 2020-2021 proposed budget 

• Smaller budget, smaller opportunities to fundraise 
V. Board & Committee Chair Reports 

a. Vice President: Leah Picek-introduced teacher liaisons 
b. Fundraising: Jess Korzyniewski-described trim down on fundraising 
c. Volunteer: Joanna Stewart-still plenty of opportunities to get involved, 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084caca622a5f94-20202021 
d. Corresponding Secretary: Kris Werth 

• demonstrated walk through of website 
• switched to using mail chimp for email blasts 
• sign up for emails https://mailchi.mp/c9bd90a02c4c/bpc-weekly-blast-9-1-2020 
• report issues to BPCcorrespondingsecretary@gmail.com 

e. Committees 
• Katie Kaluzny will chair yearbook for next year 

   *6th grade yearbooks were brought to SE Gross for distribution 
• Khristine Alexander reported that Cultural week will not be a part of the cirriculum 

VI. New Business 
a. Upcoming Events 

• Nothing Bundt cake through 9/6 
• Drive In on Sunday 

b. Suggestion box-email anyone on the board 
c. Approval of 2020-2021 budget: Christine motioned to approve, Jennifer 2nd 

VII. Thank Yous For the Good of the Group-Christine thanked the hard work of the board and the school 
district for this unusual start to the school year 

 

 

 
 

Next meeting: October 1, 202 at 7:00 pm  via Zoom 
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